TOWN COUNCIL 

August 3, 2004
A special meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 6:06 PM by Council President Kenneth G. Littman.  The following members were present:

David J. Long, Vice President

Claire M. Ferguson

absent:

Julio J. DiGiando

Guy J. Settipane

Also present were:

Chief Thomas Tighe, Interim Town Administrator

Arlene D. Petit, Town Clerk 

J. William W. Harsch, Town Solicitor 

William G. Donovan, Acting Police Chief

Council President Littman stated that he called this special Town Council meeting because the deadline for reply to the Office of Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) regarding the COPS Universal Hiring Program grant award was misunderstood and will occur prior to the August 10, 2004 Town Council meeting.   

President Littman stated that the Town was informed that Jamestown would not be receiving funding from the COPS program towards the hiring of a new police officer prior to the 2004 Financial Town meeting.  Therefore, the Town budgeted the money in the 2004-2005 budget.   More recently however, we were informed that funding was now available and the Town would be receiving the grant award.

The Town Administrator stated that it was his understanding that acceptance of the grant does not mean that the Town must hire a new officer and may, if approved by COPS, be used for the recently hired police officer.

The Town Solicitor informed the Council that he is looking into the possibility of COPS allowing the funding to be used towards the police officer hired this year.   Mr. Harsch noted he is hoping that with the explanation of the Town’s budgeting process and the fact that the grant award came before the hiring of the new police officer, the Town will be allowed to use this grant to offset the costs of hiring the present police officer.   Mr. Harsch suggested that the Council consider accepting the grant in order to maintain the availability of the funds and assured the Council that this in no way commits the Town to the hiring of an additional police officer.

President Littman noted that the award end date for the grant is February 2007 and he did not believe he could determine the Town’s needs that far in advance.

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Ferguson to authorize the Town Administrator to accept the grant award from COPS Universal Hiring Program for the hiring of a police officer in the amount of $75,000.00, knowing that the use of these funds, if not used towards the hiring of the present police officer, the Town will have three years in which to use these funds.  So unanimously voted.

The Town Solicitor noted that it is not and should not be a normal course of business that the Town Administrator sign on behalf of the Town Council to accept or expend any funds; however, as the Council is aware, this is done in this instance to protect the grant being offered by the Office of Community Oriented Policing Services.

There being no further business before the Council, it was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Ferguson to adjourn at 6:25 PM.  So unanimously voted.

Attest:

Arlene D. Petit 

Town Clerk

c:
Town Council Members (5)


Town Administrator


Town Solicitor


Administrative Circulation
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